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Our Mission

UELC's Mission: 
To Embrace and Share the Love of God in Jesus Christ, as God Empowers us.

UELC's Guiding Principles:

Jesus is our Lord and Saviour; therefore, we are to:

> Worship God in inspiring, diverse, and creative ways
> Be a community engaged in spiritual practices that attune us to the Holy Spirit's guidance for
our living
> Welcome all people in their diversity to worship, learn, and serve with us
> Be a safe place to learn, explore, and debate
> Be generous stewards of the gifts God has given each of us to bless others and care for the
natural world
> Continue outreach to, and further develop connections with, the academic communities of
Alachua County
> Affirm human rights and work for social justice

Pastor's Corner  

How is Christ Risen in Your Life?
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May Newsletter Deadline

Please send any articles for
the May newsletter by April
28th to Andy Noss
andrew.noss@yahoo.com

April Worship Volunteers
 
Altar Guild
April 1   Anna Grace
MontMarquette 

April 8   Joan Anderson 

http://visitor.r20.constantcontact.com/email.jsp?m=1116263118676
http://ui.constantcontact.com/sa/fwtf.jsp?m=1116263118676&a=1130321676095&ea=


How is Christ Risen in Your Life?
 
Go ahead, drive the nails in My hands
Laugh at me, where you stand
Go ahead, and say it isn't Me
The day will come, when you will see 
'Cause I'll rise, again
Ain't to power on earth can tie me down
Yes, I'll rise again
Death can't keep me in the ground!

song by Dallas Holm (emphasis mine)
 
We have had a precious time of Lent leading up to
The Three Days, culminating in the great Resurrection. How blessed we are as a church that
we were able to see all kinds of diversity: liturgical diversity through Holden Evening Prayer,
Taize, Tenebrae, Stations of the Cross, African American Spirituals, Western traditional, African
traditional, modern "contemporary"; generational diversity - young adults to retirees singing,
playing music or leading liturgy together; racial diversity - people with identities span many
parts of Europe, Africa, South America, Asia and North America. On Wednesdays during Lent
we collaborated as two Evangelical Lutheran Churches (ELCA) sharing Soup and Worship,
literally moving back and forth between our physical locations - Gethsemane (GLC) and
University (UELC).
 
I want to believe that through this time, all of this was led by the Holy Spirit, as we were
prepared to submit to the Spirit's work amongst us. I pray that we continue to follow where God
leads. I pray that we continue to make the time to pray, stay connected to the Lord and to each
other in that same spirit. THIS is revitalisation (formerly called "redevelopment") for the ELCA in
Gainesville, FL.
 
This is where - even though it was the path through the pain and passion of Christ to the Cross -
we have seen the Risen Christ amongst us. When we share the good news about the Risen
Christ, and people seem to ask, "Where is Christ risen?", we can share the Jesus Story
amongst us.
 
The resurrection needs to be real and palpable for us, so that we can tell that story to the world
we are charged to reach with the Gospel. No matter whether they are drawn to this Jesus or
mock Him... He will continue to rise again in us!
 
This season of Easter, let's tell that story, although, being careful to not stop asking of ourselves
first, "Where is Christ risen in my life?"
 
Pastor Terrance

President's Message   

 
Good news prevailed at UELC in March, even before the April celebration of the risen Christ.
Many of us found inspiration in the Holden Lenten Services and enjoyed the fellowship of the
soup suppers with members of Gethsemane. The Adult Forum finished its study of Acts and
the influence of the Holy Spirit on the early disciples. Participants reflected on how what we
learned could influence our church's redevelopment moving forward.

Anna Grace Montmarquette, who has grown up in our congregation, has agreed to join the
church Council. Bank balances continue to grow.

Sam Borgert is leading a project to provide wood laminate flooring in the Kaiser Center,
including the offices, within the next few months. The project is will not include the educational
wing. It is being paid for by funds in the Campus Ministry bank balance.

Thanks to Andy Finn and the Pastor the sound system is working much more consistently.

Also funded by the Campus Ministry bank balance is the Kaiser Center lighting project. Martin
Vala has installed LED lights in the main room in the Kaiser Center to provide a brighter
environment and a more lighting efficient system. He is installing LED lighting in the conference
room and library. He also will put two "spots" in the two hanging fixtures in the darker part of the
main Kaiser Center room next to the offices.
         
Martin is also removing the old sign in the front of the church and should have the new sign
installed in the first half of April.
         

April 8   Joan Anderson 
April 15  Elaine Manion 
April 22 Jackie Klein
April 29  Mary Lou Schirmer 
 
Greeters  
April 1   Pat / Ron Gordon 
April 8   Krissi / Dan Norford 
April 15  Andy Noss 
April 22 Pat / Ron Gordon
April 29 Krissi / Dan Norford 
 
Lay Assistants
April 1   Anna Grace
MontMarquette / Jim Yale 
April 8   Becky / Sam Borgert 
April 15  Pat Dasler / Ron
Bauldree 
April 22 Krissi Norford / Otto
Johnston
April 29 Pat Dasler / Ron
Bauldree 
 
Lectors
April 1   Rick Dienhart 
April 8   Ruth Fugmann 
April 15 Krissi Norford  
April 22 Joan Anderson
April 29 Sam Brill 
 
Sound Assistants 
April 1   Dan Norford 
April 8   Sam Brill 
April 15 Dan Norford 
April 22 Sam Brill
April 29 Dan Norford 
 
Ushers
April 1  Jeanne / Bill
Chamberlin
April 8   Sam Brill / Andy
Noss 
April 15 Ron Gordon / Ron
Fourman 
April 22 Bill Chamberlin /
Gene Brandner
April 29 Roger Springfels /
John MontMarquette 
  
Counters
April 1  Dan Norford / Andy
Noss 
April 8  Donna Day / Andy
Noss 
April 15 Rick Dienhart / Peter
Fauerbach  
April 22 Gene Brandner /
John MontMarquette
April 29 Rick Dienhart / Peter
Fauerbach 

Still Collecting Diapers!

We are still collecting
infant/toddler diapers for
Gainesville Community
Ministry. You can put them in
the lime green container in
the Kaiser Center. 

Gainesville Community
Ministry says they often get
plenty of newborn and small
infant diapers, but not a lot of
the larger size (fitting 20
pounds and up). 

So, if you could, donate some
of the larger sizes. 



         
Vibeke Vala and Andy Noss have accepted the roles of our new co-webmasters. Vibeke has
taken a leadership role in creating a new website, using WordPress as a platform. The website
managed by Stephan Jahn will stay in place until the new site has been fully developed and
reviewed. Krissi Norford and Ron Gordon have graciously agreed to take over much of the
responsibility of taking minutes at Council minutes, normally Vibeke's role as Council
secretary, so that Vibeke could concentrate on the new project. We thank Stephen for his years
of service as our webmaster.

The church Council is working on revisions to the church constitution, particularly revisions
mandated by the Florida-Bahamas Synod. The council plans a mini-retreat in late April to
consider a re-organization of church board, committees, and teams, in part to coordinate the
disparate use of terms we use and to make our usage of those terms consistent with a revised
church constitution. More importantly, the Council will be reconsidering the church organization
in light of current needs and the redevelopment program.

On the Sunday after Easter, the Adult Forum will start a new series with the study of the book,
Becoming the Answer to our Prayers:  Prayer for Ordinary Radicals, by Shane Clairborne and
Jonathan Wilson-Hartgrove.  A focus of the book is that "Prayer is not so much about convincing
God to do what we want God to do as it is about convincing ourselves to do what God wants us
to do." Sandy Bauldree will be the principal leader, with Dan Norford as a back-up. We will look
at chapter one for the first Sunday, at 9 a.m.

With Easter joy and blessings,

Bill

UELC People
 

    
 
April Birthdays 

4/2        DeAnna Gronwall Edwards
4/8        Al Schilling
4/15      Kathy Brill
4/15      Richard Dienhart
4/19      Sam Brill
4/21      Jim Yale
4/21      Evan Griswold
4/22      Stephan Jahn
4/23      Vibeke Vala
4/27      Seth Borgert
4/30      Ronald Gordon 
 
Special Prayer Concerns
 
  -  Prayers for healing: Al Schilling.
  -  Janette Burkhardt, sister of Carol Dienhart, in Wisconsin.
 
  
Lenten Services

If you have questions, you
can contact Krissi Norford. 





   

Palm Sunday  
   

 



   
 
Music
 

    

Maundy Thursday



  
Good Friday

 



Where Are They Now? Jim Calumbo



 

Where are they now? Johnalyn Gordon

Johnalyn Gordon is a former UELC Campus Ministry student leader (peer-minister) who was

with us until May last year. She is now a Master's Student in Urban Entomology at the Fort

Lauderdale Research and Education Center, University of Florida, Davie, Florida. The piece

below was published online on the UF / IFAS College of Agricultural and Life Sciences Blog by

Dana Edwards: http://blogs.ifas.ufl.edu/cals/2018/03/15/women-ag-johnalyn-gordon/ 

 



 
Women in Ag: Johnalyn Gordon
By Andrew Horvath, agricultural education and communication master's student

What started as a childhood interest of "creepy crawly critters" from her back yard has
transformed into a field of study and future career for Johnalyn Gordon.

Gordon is currently a master's student studying entomology and nematology at the UF/IFAS
College of Agricultural and Life Sciences (CALS). As a CALS student, Gordon's proudest
moment came from the very first time she was able to develop and implement a research
project. The thrill she had from that experience inspired her to pursue a career as a scientist.

"I am excited to work in a field that has such a direct application to people's lives and
property," Gordon said. "My ultimate goal is to apply what I have learned during my time as a
graduate student to make a positive contribution to and impact on the urban and industrial pest
management industry. I wanted to somehow channel my passion into an applied field of study
that could directly benefit people and the environment. Fortunately, the College of Agricultural
and Life Sciences offered me just that!"

Through a course titled "Bugs and People" and the help from her professor, Rebecca Baldwin,
Gordon was hired as a laboratory technician with the UF/IFAS entomology and nematology
department. This position enabled her to run experiments and participate in the research
design portion of projects.

Gordon mentioned the UF/IFAS entomology and nematology department seems to have equal
representation of men and women among the students, faculty, and staff. She did share her
concerns about potentially not being taken seriously in the pest management field because of
her youth and gender.

"Certainly the pest management field tends to be largely comprised of men, especially in terms
of the pest management professionals," Gordon said. "However, in my experience, almost
everyone I have come in contact with have been very helpful and willing to offer valuable
insights on how to be successful in the field."

In addition to the role model that Baldwin has been, Gordon also credits several other
researchers as being inspirational women in the field of entomology and nematology.
"Many of the women that I've heard speak at conferences and symposiums have been
inspirations," Gordon said. "They demonstrated that women are just as capable as men in the
field of biological sciences. The women I saw are successful researchers that are highly
respected, and this is something I aspire to be."

For other women working in the fields of agricultural and life sciences, Gordon provides
encouragement, motivation and even a challenge.

"[Do not] let gender stereotypes hold you back when it comes to the field of agricultural and life
sciences," Gordon said. "Let your passion be the navigator, not society's mold. Women can get
dirt on their hands, can pick up snakes and insects, can be a technical director of a pest
control company, can be the principal investigator of a laboratory - you name it! You don't have
to change yourself in any way. You can rock your favorite lipstick or wear a dress, you don't
have to dial down your femininity to be in the field you are passionate about."
 

Where Are They Now? Katie Newman



 

Appreciation Sunday for Deacon Shari O'Brien

ASANTE SANA + KIITOS PALJON + VIELEN DANK
MUITO OBRIGADO + MUCHAS GRACIAS

GO RAIBH MÍLE MAITH AGAT 
THANK YOU!!!

 
Expressed in any language, sometimes saying thank you is not enough to express all the
gratitude I feel to you, so I would like to thank you from the bottom of my heart for everything
you have given me. Thank you for your part in my faith journey!
 

Much appreciation was expressed for me when honestly I was merely standing on the
shoulders of those who came before me, following where teachers, mentors and friends led me,
walking with the companions the Lord sent [Mark 6.7 and Luke 10.1] and, as I was able,
providing support, resources, and encouragement for others to follow God's call on their lives.
 
As I listened to all the kind words, I often did not recognize the "Shari" you described. Really?



As I listened to all the kind words, I often did not recognize the "Shari" you described. Really?
That was me? Is me? Well, fancy that...who knew? It was a humbling experience.
 
One story that was not heard is very important for me to share. Pastor's sermons have been
pointing us to proclaiming the gospel, telling the Jesus story, and INVITING others to "come and
see" what living the WAY is all about. In 1964 I was invited to University Lutheran by a fellow
student. Without Sandy [Dreschler] Bauldree's invite to join her at worship I would not be a
member now. That friendship was one formed by the Holy Spirit which is a friendship that is
deeper than those formed by regular channels and common interests. That friendship has stood
the times of trial, trouble and been steeped in joys beyond measure. It calls me to remember
that while scripture says "No one can come to me unless the Father who sent me draws
them," we must follow Andrew's example like Sandy did...when Jesus said come and see, he
and she went, then they invited others to come and see Jesus!!
 
Although I was already a Christian when Sandy invited me, the beginning of my passion for
campus ministry was born in that moment of first entering ULC. Pastor Castor was the first of
seven pastors at ULC who during my journey nurtured my faith and taught me much. The
people ministered to me beyond measure, sent me out and welcomed me home again!!!
 
UELC has been and is one of the most faithful of Christian communities!! There are so many
saints, living and dead, of UELC for whom my gratitude knows no measure. You certainly made
me feel special on Sunday 25 March 2018. Even singing some of my favorite hymns in
worship! WOW!! My deepest love and thanks to each UELCer!!

Deacon Sharon (Shari) O'Brien

Whatever you do, do it all for the
Glory of God!! I Corinthians 10:31

 



The Bee     

 

      

LIFT in April    



LIFT in March    

       

L.I.F.T.
Lutherans in Fellowship Together

 

COMMUNITY CONNECTIONS
Thursday, March 8th

Noon
UELC, Kaiser Center

 
The tables were beautifully decorated with green tablecloths and centerpieces for the March 8 LIFT pot-luck
luncheon, an early St. Patrick's Day reminder. As usual, the food was ample and delicious.
 
Joan Anderson was our speaker, and she presented a program, as announced, on "Community Connections"

focusing on issues of immigration. She reminded us of ways members of our congregation have participated in
many forms of outreach to the hungry and homeless and other people in need in our own community as well.



 
 
Specifically regarding immigrants, both documented and undocumented, Joan listed several initiatives where
some UELC members are involved.   She herself is a link to most of them, and anyone wishing to inquire about
being involved can contact her. Joan previously had given an evening presentation on February 20 at our church
about "Baker Interfaith Friends", a Ministry of Presence, visiting immigrants in detention at the Baker County
Detention Facility. Attendees at that presentation included members of our church and other Gainesville churches,
and some with no church affiliation.
 
Other organizations and coalitions offering friendship and services to immigrants, as well as newcomers from
other countries, include Welcoming Gainesville and Welcoming Alachua County. (You see their yard signs
around the city.) Also Gainesville Interfaith Alliance for Immigrant Justice, and local participation in the National
Farm Workers Movement (supporting seasonal migrant workers). ULC members in the past contributed recipes
to a Thrivent Fundraiser of the Gainesville chapter, to raise money to print one thousand Spanish language
Resource Guides for the Rural Women's Health Project.
 
Joan emphasized that there are ways to help, involving time and no great financial outlay. Drivers are needed to get
migrant workers to free medical services, such as a one-day dental clinic at Santa Fe College. The Rural
Women's Health Project also collects socks, and money for Walmart medical prescription cards.
 
Lastly, a way to be involved is through advocacy. In particular, Joan spoke about the Dream Act of 2017, which
she details elsewhere in this Lampstand. Many attendees at the March 8 LIFT, signed a petition to our two state
senators and our congressional representative, or wrote their own letters, asking them to vote for this act. More
UELC members signed petitions during the Fellowship time after worship on the following Sunday.
 
If you are free midday on the second Thursday of each month, and not already attending LIFT, you should
consider joining us. It is a time to catch up with UELC friends, and always learn something new and interesting
on a variety of subjects.

Theology on Tap

    



 
   

Family Promise  

 
Hosting April 29 - May 5

We're opening our doors and hearts at the end of this month to families with children who need a
home. Please volunteer for a brief couple of hours to get to know these folks, play with the
children, or in other ways that will enable us to provide a safe and healthy shelter while families
get their footing and gain homeFULness. It takes a lot of buzzing bees to make this very unique
homeless program happen. Our little parts make an amazing difference in these families' lives.
If you've never been involved with Family Promise before, we'll orientate you and pair you up
with experienced volunteers. We'll need people to:

-       provide a meal (any evening by 5:30 pm)
-       serve a meal (any evening 5:00 - 7:00)
-       socialize with the families during or after dinner (any evening 6:30 - 8:15)
-       stay overnight to ensure security (any night 8:00 - 7:30 am)
-       clean up after the families move out (Sunday morning)
-       do laundry after the week is over (days or weeks after the hosting)
-       help prepare the rooms and kitchen for hosting (Saturday before or Sunday)
-       coordinate the meals, food donations and kitchen for the week

Bed Race

The fourth annual Bed Race fundraiser will be on Saturday, May 5 at Trinity UMC. Last year,
the Lutheran Student Gators raced a bed with Pastor Chad at the helm and financial support
from Pat Dasler and our UELC members. How can you help?

-       donate to help us achieve the $700 goal for our UELC/Gethsemane bed-racing
team
-       prepare and decorate the bed (think of a theme!)



-       prepare and decorate the bed (think of a theme!)
-       be a bed pusher on the day
-       come out and join the fun on cinco de mayo! It's quite a spectacle to watch the
races, organized in heats. The day is MC'd by a local radio celebrity who gives his all
to make it a fun day.

Family Update

Shan and her 5 children who were with us last August is doing quite well. She gained a
promotion at her job in a fast food restaurant on campus, and is living in a house near other
family members. The children are still sleeping on the floor as of our last report, but without a
car, maintaining a job and getting children to school and daycare is quite a feat!

For more stories of Family Promise graduates and for inspiring videos like this one visit the
updated Family Promise website at https://www.familypromisegvl.org/ 

Thank you for your open hearts toward our community's families in need!  
Amy_Schirmer@yahoo.com
 

Lazarus Project Sponsorships  

 

  
 
There are currently 15 sponsorships for the children at Village of Hope in Haiti that have been
renewed through our church for 2018.

We need a few more to reach the number of children that were sponsored last year.
Sponsorship for one year is $480 and can also be paid monthly at $40 per month.

If you plan to renew your sponsorship for another year, please write a check to UELC with
Lazarus Project on the memo line and put it in the offering.

For additional information contact Janet Janke, Lazarus Project Coordinator at University
Lutheran Church, at jrjanke147@gmail.com or 372-8610.

Garden Update   

Thanks to Andy Finn for purchasing and delivering composted manure to top up the eight
raised garden beds.
 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001a0WKNkqOuXtKEIt21YeT9l9lJGhtSoQ1zaNdhf178Emt9V66W-eBfP5cXSrhbHVlqwYr0tmtlUOFWW-K_vRLuizkgh5_5Ba-CWxdJqKvYCbD6mUx3A3zHc-_puvI9iGZpGdea7xsSJGewMxlaSaBylikhTWinp_ytjM6mtJ7uuXvj9b6fUiQqZyOd3Dlh7ACP22bSWw3FfkmFb4-MwkpK-WOwLh0imUp7tGs4_jRlHU=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001a0WKNkqOuXtKEIt21YeT9l9lJGhtSoQ1zaNdhf178Emt9V66W-eBfP5cXSrhbHVlZPFLJz7sP4QPW2xItwo2OqaenUFGiXTR4DKu_iBPVu-q-I1jkRooSdta7FLCXCeRZZS_QdTYp6c-A7plN_H3gTfbTV9cDB0EyDdGhThZyUriJ4G0R0cyoQ==&c=&ch=


 Thanks to Joan Anderson, Krissi Norford, Amy Schirmer, and Phil Noss for harvesting the
winter crops--beets, lettuce, kale, and chard--which were delivered to St. Francis House. We
have made small deliveries every couple weeks during the winter growing season.

  
 

 
Thanks to the same team, on the same day, for planting the summer crops--beans, chick
peas, eggplant, okra, roselle, cucumbers, and squash. You can see the new plants beginning
to sprout. 

Thanks to Scott Simpson for already-flowering heirloom tomato (Black Cherry, Cherry Cascade
and Snow White) and pepper (Jalapeño, Quadratta Asti Gialla, Ruby King, California Wonder,
and Ancho)!

Please also enjoy the Easter amaryllis blooming in the garden.

by Andy Noss 

DREAM Act  

 
Thank you to the 24 people who signed letters in support of the DREAM ACT of 2017, to three
legislators, Nelson, Rubio, and Yoho. The letters were sent by certified mail in mid-March.

The DREAM (Development, Relief, and Education for Alien Minors) Act is a strong, bi-partisan
effort that includes a reasonable path to citizenship (8 to 13 years to eligibility) for

undocumented immigrants in the U.S. The bill as introduced contains no provisions that expand
border militarization, detentions, and deportations.

The intent is that reform policies should address the factors that drive people to flee
their home countries. What desperate situations cause people to uproot their families?  
Congress should prioritize funding to reduce food insecurity and violence in other
countries, rather than investing in further militarization of the border.

Please continue to work for justice with your pen and your prayers! There is no excess of
these.



Migrant Health Fairs   

Turkish Food Fair  



Our Pastor and Staff
 
Pastor Terrance Jacob
Pastor, Congregation and Campus Ministry
            pastor@ulcgainesville.com 

JiHye Han
Minister of Music (Pianist / Accompanist)

rachelhan131@gmail.com
   

Crystal Jacob

   Minister of Music (Direct Choir and music-related ministries) 

 
Evelyn Simmons
Administrative Assistant

info@ulcgainesville.com
 

mailto:Pastor@ULCgainesville.com
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